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As yet another year draws to a close; it is time to reflect on what 

we have accomplished so far, and set a few goals for the new year. 

Three years ago, we had no workshop, very few field trips and 

with the exception of silversmithing, classes were scarce. This 

past year was a very good year with a lot of workshop usage, 

plenty of classes, and lots of great field trips. Each and everyone 

of you members has a say in what activities will take place during 

the year. Your Board of Directors sets the rules and policies that 

keep the club going in the direction based on your wishes. Their 

job is not to merely keep you entertained at meetings, but to meet 

the needs of the majority of the membership. At a meeting, when 

the President asks if there is any new business; that is the time to 

bring up an idea or a suggestion. If approved by a majority vote, it 

will happen. Democracy in action. All it takes are volunteers and 

group participation. Lets all work to keep the club moving for-

ward and have a very successful year in 2009. Thanks to all of 

you for your support and volunteer efforts this past year. Con-

gratulations to our new officers and directors.  Be well, and 

Happy Holiday wishes to all.     

                                            Regards,  

                                             Jack Toogood  

THANX SO MUCH TO ALL OF THE SHOW VOL-

UNTEERS!!!!  

Because of the overwhelming response and participa-

tion of so many members, it would be most difficult to 

thank everyone by name. It would usurp most of the 

space in the SLAB and it would be a mighty long e -

mail. I do, however, want to express my heartfelt 

thanks to everyone who participated including the 

new members of the telephone committee, people who 

loaded out and set up, those who worked during the 

show and the workers who tore down and loaded back 

to the storage and shop. We also enjoyed the addi-

tional refreshments this year. Besides the usual, veg-

gies, bagels and cookies provided by the show chair, 

we were treated to pumpkin pie and breakfast 

egg/sausage muffins kindly brought in by a few oth-

ers. All in all, we had fun, met new people, recruited 

additional members, raised funds for the club, worked 

hard and supported Intergem through personal pur-

chases of our own! In addition, I would like to thank 

the person who replaced the items from the show back 

to the proper areas in the shop, even though he did 

not attend the show. Also, thank you to those who 

donated items to the raffle. Since the phone commit-

tee was so effective, we would like to make it a stand-

ing committee and we want to add five more volun-

teers which would lighten the load for each individ-

ual. Its quite pleasant to contact members with infor-

mation, good news and do some begging and pleading 

for volunteers!! It is also a nice way to network and 

get to know more of the members. Once again, a 

GREAT BIG THANK YOU to all of the helpers.  

Wishing you and yours Happy, Healthy and Safe 

Holidays and the Best of New Years!  

Intergem Show Highlights 

Quartzsite info starts on page 5...  

...and just so that everyone will know, Sharon Rogow worked 
with Nevada Power to reduce the electric bill at the work-
shop by more than $1400, saving club hundreds of dollars. 
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Intergem Show 

Highlights 

Intergem Show Highlights 

Our Showcases Look Terrific!! 

 
   

A ñSpecial Thanksò  to our show chairperson and  

coordinator, Sharon Rogow.  We couldnôt have  

done it without you!!  With a lot of work and  

effort, the gem club raised more than $1040.00!! 

Good job, everyone!! 


